Bike Leichhardt  
Bike Leichhardt email: info@bikeleichhardt.org 

Minutes: Bike Leichhardt 2017 Annual General Meeting 
Date: Sunday 10th December 2017 at 5 PM
Location: The Polish Club 73-75 Norton Street Ashfield
Attendees: Bob Dunn (President), Bob Moore (Vice President), Bruce Fry, Bruce Schirmer, David Halloran, Ellen Kennedy, Heather Manning, Helen Zammitt, Isla Scott, Jamie Honan, Nan Honan, Jane Napper, John Diller, John Rutherford, Jonathan Epstein, Laura Cunnigham, Libby Fry, Maggie Jennings, Mark Doldissen, Marlene Shepherd, Mike MacDonald (Treasurer), Natalie Cleary, Norm White, Patrick Coakley, Ross Scott, Richard Kelly & Phillip Johnstone (Secretary). 

Apologies: None. 

1. Welcome. Bob Dunn opened the meeting at 5:25 PM and welcomed all present. 
2. Minutes. The Minutes of the previous AGM (dated 6th of December 2016) were presented and duly accepted. Bob Dunn/Heather Manning. 
3. President’s Report. Our membership has grown from 56 to 90. The previous year was extremely busy with Bike Leichhardt carrying out 49 day rides with a further 3 planned for the remainder of 2017 (North Head, Boxing Day and the afternoon of New Year’s Eve) and a BromOctoberFest ride. We have also run one overseas ride (Danube – Passau to Budapest) with another two planned for 2018 (Sri Lanka) and France (Brittany and the Loire Valley).  We have a new jersey designed and produced (thanks to Marlene Shepherd) with a sizeable financial contribution from Bar Italia. The council amalgamation of Ashfield, Marrickville and Leichhardt Councils) led to a new cycle representative group Inner West Cycle Coalition (IWBC) being formed by the three bicycle user groups. The IWBC is Bike Leichhardt’s opportunity to have input towards the Lilyfield Road cycle way, Westconnex Rozelle Interchange (Victoria Road crossing, ANZAC Bridge) and the Greenway projects. 
The President thanked Jacki Doldissen (RAMS Financial) for her generous financial contribution towards our mid-winter drink evening. 
He also thanked all the members who contributed their time to carry out the Super Tuesday and Super Sunday bike counts, and also to Bob Moore for his continuing advocacy work (IWBC), Phillip Johnstone (Secretary), Jamie Honan (Ride Co-ordinator and bikeleichhardt.com website) and Heather Manning for her outstanding work on the various country rides. 
Mike MacDonald (Treasurer) is leaving the committee and has been a major contributor to that position and to the Committee generally. 
4. Treasurer’s Report. Mike MacDonald was able to report that we have 90 financial members a significant increase from last year’s total of 56. Our current bank balance is $2,415 with an outstanding credit from Bicycle Network of $1,020 due. Our major income was $880 (Membership Fees), $1,470 (Bicycle Network bike counts), $500 (RAMS sponsorship courtesy Jacki Doldissen) and $500 (Bar Italia Jersey contribution). Significant outgoing was $1,746 (Midyear drinks evening), $375 (Web costs incurred by Bob Moore and Jamie Honan). Jamie Honan/Bruce Schirmer.
5. General Business. The Department of Fair Trading in 2016 issued a new Model Constitution. Bike Leichhardt when it became incorporated adopted the previous version with modifications. This committee recommended to the current members that the new (2016 version) is voted upon and accepted. The major difference between the new and old versions is that voting can now be done electronically or at a General Meeting. After discussion it was voted unanimously to accept the new Model Constitution. Bob Moore/Mike MacDonald. 
It was further decided that the new Committee is to decide the appropriate amendment on how new members applications are to be handled. Ross Scott/Heather Manning. 
6. Other Business. Tim Coen (Rail Trails Australia) presented Bike Leichhardt with the prizes (a set of pannier bags and 6 bottles of wine) won by Bike Leichhardt in a Rail Trails raffle. Also Bob Moore gave a run down on the progress that the IWBC coalition has achieved in the last 12 months and what remains to be done. 
7. Election of Office Bearers.  The committee positions of President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer were declared vacant. The only nomination received by email was for the position of Secretary and Bruce Schirmer was duly elected unopposed. The following members: Bob Dunn (President), Bob Moore (Vice President), Phillip Johnstone (Secretary), Jamie Honan (Rides Co-ordinator), Heather Manning & Dave Halloran were also nominated and elected unopposed at the AGM. 
The meeting closed at 6:15 PM 

Phillip Johnstone 
Treasurer Bike Leichhardt 
15th January 2018 
